Minutes BCSG 28.11.2001

R. Assmann


5th Meeting of the LHC Beam Cleaning Study Group 28.11.2001

Present:
R. Assmann (chairman), M. Brugger, H. Burkhardt, G. Burtin, B. Dehning, C. Fischer, 
M. Hayes, J.B. Jeanneret, R. Jung, V. Kain, M. Lamont, R. Schmidt, 

1) New member

R. Assmann introduced Markus Brugger from the radiation group (TIS/RP) as a new member of the LHC beam cleaning study group. Markus will do his PhD on the radiation issues in the cleaning insertions. He will be a much welcome help to our work.

2) Discussion of the input from the BI review (all)

The presentations on the LHC collimation system at the BI review are linked from our web page. The group discussed the input from the BI review, based on a draft from R. Assmann. There were many useful comments and additions. Everybody agreed on the conclusion that an improved LHC collimation system should be designed over the next one year. A common summary by R. Assmann and J.B. Jeanneret, including all comments, is appended in the minutes and available on our web page.

3) Discussion of a work plan (all)

The deadline for a final LHC collimation system is about one year (November 2002). This was stated at the BI review, amongst others based on requirements for the INB formalities. R. Jung commented that this deadline is already incompatible with a collimation system installed for operation in 2006. In view of the required changes and the short timeline, R. Assmann put together a possible work plan. This work plan would allow keeping the deadline, specifying a number of tasks with approximate deadlines and resources.

The work plan was discussed and many useful changes and additions were suggested. The present work plan is appended in the minutes and available from our web page. It is noted that not all tasks listed in the plan are done in the LHC Beam Cleaning Study Groups. Several tasks will be performed in other working groups or specific CERN groups. The plan will also evolve with our work.

In particular it was agreed to have a CERN wide meeting on beam absorbers and collimators on January 25th. The announcement is included in the minutes and available from our web page. The LHC Beam Cleaning Study Group will participate and specify the collimator requirements for this meeting, based on accelerator physics and operational scenarios.

4)  Next meeting

Next meeting will take place 10h30 December 12th, 2001. B. 112, 4C17.
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